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Excellencies, 

Distinguished guests, Ladies, and Gentlemen,
· I am delighted to return to the country as the acting UNESCO Representative in Vietnam, to celebrate with you today the 20th anniversary of Phong Nha- Ke Bang National Park, acknowledged as the World Natural Heritage by UNESCO.
· Phong Nha-Ke Bang - a natural wonder of Viet Nam is being conserved, preserved, and promoted under the long-standing friendship and cooperation with UNESCO for 20 years.
· This World Heritage impresses the all who visit not only through its ecosystem diversity, and majestic natural beauty, but also its deep historical and cultural imprints. These resources turn this World Heritage into a precious gem and become a symbol for heritage conservation, promotion of natural heritage values, and international cooperation.
· Despite numerous difficulties and challenges from both nature and man, Phong Nha-Ke Bang National Park World Heritage Site is gradually achieving sustainability through the hard work and strong commitment of the experts and local communities in safeguarding and promoting the heritage values to tackle crises and respond to risks and challenges for the past 20 years. 
· The improvement of the Site also has been helped by the international technical and financial assistance authorities have mobilized through the World Heritage designation.
· What has greatly inspired UNESCO is the support and professionalism of the local experts and officials who have in turn extended and provided their technical support and lessons learned through experience to other World Heritage in the Country and the region. 
· With strong views and policies related to sustainable heritage conservation, Viet Nam is becoming a leader in the international community in this area, and such champions are very important to the Organization, and this is often not easily in the face of  current global challenges, from the climate crisis to the COVID-19 pandemic, where the World need to unite to protect many of the World Heritage Site against serious risks and threats, in order to celebrate and preserve the heritage core values.
· In this regard I would like to express to express UNESCO’s sincere appreciation to the Government and People of Viet Nam, especially the Ministry of Culture, Sports and Tourism, the People's Committee of Quang Binh Province, and the Phong Nha Ke Bang National Park Management Board.
I assure you UNESCO's continued companionship and support, and wish you a memorable celebration, and a successful conference.
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